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November 

Important Dates 

 

11/1 - Daylight  

          Savings 

 

11/3 - BOCES 

     Hearing/Vision 

     Screenings 

 

     School Board 

     Meeting at 7 PM 

 

11/6 - No School 

      Last day of  

     the 1st trimester 

 

11/10 - Picture   

     Retakes  

 

11/11 - Veteran’s Day  

 

11/13 - No School  

     Teacher  

     In-service 

 

11/17 - School Board  

     Meeting at 7 PM 

 

11/20- Early Release 

 

11/23-27 - No  

     School 

Greetings 

from the Principal: ​Mrs. Andrea Kammer 

Phone: (970) 854-3411 

Email: ​kammeran@hcosd.org  

November 

 

Thank you for your help! 

Parent/teacher conferences were successful thanks to you! We appreciate 

you taking time from your busy schedule to come in and meet or call in to 

meet with your child’s teacher(s). We had 94% participation with our 

conferences in October. 

 

Please send water bottles 

Due to COVID our students are not allowed to use the drinking fountains to 

get a drink. We have tried to provide students with a little styrofoam cup if 

they forget their water bottle, but as you can imagine, it doesn’t hold much 

water. Please try to remind your child to bring his/her water bottle daily so 

we can make sure our students stay hydrated. 

 

L.E.A.R.N.E.R.S. 

LEARNERS is a word we will be focusing on at Holyoke Elementary. 

LEARNERS stands for… 

L​earn from mistakes 

E​valuate work 

A​sk questions and accept challenges 

R​eceive and respond to feedback 

N​ever give up! 

E​ffort matters 

R​each goals 

S​tate what we’re learning 

For the month of November, we are focusing on “E” Evaluate work. 

 

In October we focused on the letter “L” Learn from mistakes. The following 

students were nominated by a teacher, their picture was taken, and it is 

hanging in the elementary hallway by the office. 

Congratulations to the following students for showing your a learner by 

learning from your mistakes! 

 

mailto:kammeran@hcosd.org


Annorah Lueth, Irvin Marquez, Braylin Herman, Kaden Herman, Jose 

Duran-Rios, Joseph Kleve, Wyatt Klinzmann, Nataly Ramirez, Brody Redding, 

Emma Benson, Jenor Frost, Stockton O’Keef, Melissa Martinez, Adiel Moreno, 

Jayden Goytia, Brayden Redding, Yareli Goytia, Isaiah Murray, Abraham 

Vasquez, Farrah Koberstein, Raylee Young, Aubree Kammer, Macie Maloney, 

Tomas Estrada, and Gizem Barraza Rico. 

 

Reminders about Illness 

This is the time of year that we start thinking about illness such as the flu. 

Please make sure your child stays healthy by getting a good night’s rest, 

eating healthy meals, and washing hands regularly. Also remind your child of 

the following to avoid lice.  

*Use your own hair brush or comb 

*Use your own hair ties, bows, and clips 

*Wear your own hat 

 

Reading is Important! 

Please take 15 to 20 minutes out of your nights, mornings, weekends to read 

with your child(ren). In grades Kindergarten, first, and second grade, 

students learn to read while in third and up, students read to learn.  

 

End of the Day Messages 

Please call our secretary, Mrs. Goytia, before 3:00 PM if you have a message 

for your child. We have over 300 students and have to start messages early 

to get through all of them depending on the day. Please know we understand 

last minute emergencies.  

 

 


